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Dear Parents and Carers 

Finally the last day of term has arrived after what 

has been an extremely challenging year. I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank parents/

carers for their support over the last few weeks 

since the Ofsted report was published. I was 

heartened that so many of you support the 

Academy’s decision to go to Judicial Review to 

ensure justice is done. 

One message is very clear - that you and your 

children do not recognise the school in this report 

and  below are just a few of the messages from 

parents that I have received. 
 

‘I just want to express how disappointed I am for 

you and your staff upon reading this damning 

Ofsted report.  I would like to say that I have 

noticed really good improvements this past 

academic year, particularly in Year 11.  I feel that 

All Saints has come a long way since 2018 and you 

should be proud. It is an ongoing, endless battle 

and I am rooting so much that you and your 

fantastic staff win.’ 
 

‘I just wanted to feedback that I don’t recognise 

the school in the report!!!! My daughters have said 

that the report is not a reflection of the school at 

all. Keep up the amazing work and hopefully the 

school will get the recognition it deserves.’ 
 

‘I would like to share that this has not been our 

experience for our daughter who loves attending 

All Saints and thinks highly of the teaching staff.  I 

personally would like to thank you for all your hard 

work and to say that it does not go unnoticed.’  
 

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday and that 

our students come back fully rested in September. 

Best wishes 

Liz Furber 

Executive Principal 
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Dear Parents and Carers 

This is the final newsletter of what has been a 

challenging year for the Academy. I have been 

reflecting on various types of communication we use in 

our lives, and this form of direct, written 

communication is one that I prefer.  

Perhaps it is a generational thing, but I do not care for 

social media because it can lead to both 

misinformation and misunderstanding. There are some 

people who believe absolutely everything they read on 

social media, and some people who seemingly believe 

everything they write on social media, even if they 

don’t have the factual base to back up what they write. 

 I was reading recently that one person, who thought 

they could make false accusations (about the 

suspended BBC presenter) had agreed to pay £1000 to 

charity rather than the possibility of tens of thousands 

for defaming someone who was totally innocent. It 

turns out that people can be held accountable for what 

they put out on social media, even if they believe 

otherwise.  

Let me therefore give you some information that I 

heard first-hand, together with four other colleagues, 

on 23 November 2022. This was the date on which 

four Ofsted inspectors delivered their feedback after a 

full, two-day inspection. The headlines were that their 

provisional judgements deemed Leadership & 

Management, Personal Development, Quality of 

Education and Sixth Form to be Good. Behaviour & 

Attitudes was deemed to be Requires Improvement, 

along with the overall grade, and Safeguarding was 

effective. Those are indisputable facts.  

The team that spent half a day in January came to 

conclusions that are published in the final report. The 

governors of the Academy, who visit the school on a 

regular basis, do not recognise the place described in 

that report. That is why we are pursuing legal action 

against Ofsted in the High Court. 

Governors also recently expressed total confidence in 

(Continued on page 2) 
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Ordering Uniform 

If you are visiting our uniform supplier, Prestige, please 

remember that they are running an appointment only 

system.  

 

You can book a suitable time via their website: 

prestigedesignww.co.uk 

 

the staff at the Academy and are grateful for direct messages of support that have been received from parents/carers 

to that effect.  

As we embark on the summer holiday period, can I wish you and your family an enjoyable and restful time. I will 

certainly undertake to communicate to you any relevant updates at appropriate times in the coming months. 

Best wishes  

David Fraser 

Chair of Governors 

(Continued from page 1) 

Household Support Fund – Summer 

Holidays 2023  

Central Bedfordshire Council will again be 

providing food support to parents/carers 

with eligible (and claiming) free school 

meals (FSM) children to cover the Summer 

Holiday 2023, via the Household Support 

Fund. 

Parents/carers will receive a supermarket e-

voucher to the total value of £105.00 per 

eligible FSM claiming child to support over 

the Summer Holidays.  

If you have any queries regarding your 

vouchers, please contact Central 

Bedfordshire Council direct on 0300 300 

8306 as the Academy has not been involved 

in the issuing of these vouchers, apart from 

providing contact information for parents/

carers. 

Information for the First Day of Term 

All students return on Wednesday 6th September but there 

will be a later start for some year groups: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Students should be in full uniform and we would like to 

remind you that there are no changes to the uniform for the 

next academic year. 

Current 

Year Group 

Year Group 

in September 

Arrive ready to 

start at 

- 7 8.30am 

7 8 11.10am 

8 9 11.10am 

9 10 11.10am 

10 11 8.30am 

11 12 8.30am 

12 13 11.10am 

UCAS 

Year 12 have started their UCAS 

applications.  Please make sure you 

are attending University open days and should 

these occur in school time, we will be happy to 

authorise the time dependant on paperwork 

completed.   

https://prestigedesignww.co.uk/
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End of year reward trip! 

Sixth Form went to Southend for the day as their end 

of year reward.  Students were a lot braver than staff 

on the rides! We had a great time and the students 

were a credit to the Academy. 

 

Year 12 Tutoring 

In the final 2 weeks of the term, Year 12 have 

been offered personal tutoring for the subjects 

they felt would benefit them.  This will ensure 

students have a clear understanding of revision 

and study techniques on an individualised basis to support 

summer learning. 

 

Student Catering Accounts 

We have recently introduced a new process where we 

send reminders to families of students who have a 

negative balance on their cashless accounts.   

If you have received an email or letter regarding an 

overdrawn account, please can you clear the 

outstanding amount as soon as possible. 

If you have any questions about your child’s account, 

please contact our finance department. 

New Caterer 

We have a new caterer, 

Dolce, from September. 

You will be able to top up your children’s 

accounts in the same way as you do now—

either through ParentPay, which is the 

preferred option, or via cash at Student 

Reception.  Dolce have advised us that if 

your child does not have enough credit on 

their account for the items they have 

chosen, they will not be able to purchase 

them.  The Academy will, of course, ensure 

students have eaten during the day through 

our Snack Pack scheme. 

Work Experience 

Year 12 students participated in work experience from 

3rd to 7th July.  Feedback from employers was 

outstanding and Year 12 were a credit to the Academy.  

Well done Year 12!.   

If you need help with ParentPay or Edulink logins, 

Please contact the Academy at 

parentcontact@asadunstable.org 

or 

office@asadunstable.org 
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Year 8 

It has been a busy few weeks at All Saints. First was activities week; students had a wonderful 

time completing sports, flying kites at Dunstable Downs, making art projects, solving puzzles and 

spending some time at the movies. Students were able to try something new and had a great 

time throughout the week. 

We then visited Southend Adventure Island. The students who attended were a credit to the 

Academy. As we arrived at the park, we were greeted by a vibrant and energetic atmosphere. 

Students were buzzing with excitement as they eagerly lined up for their first adventure of the 

day. From adrenaline-pumping roller coasters to family-friendly rides, Adventure Island had 

something for everyone. 

The students had a thrilling time on the Rage roller coaster and Axis was an absolute favourite for most the 

students. It was wonderful to see their smiles and hear their laughter filling the air. Of 

course, a trip to Adventure Island would not be complete without indulging in some 

delicious doughnuts and cooling ice creams. Hopefully the trip provided an opportunity for 

our students to build lasting memories and enjoy quality time with friends and staff. The 

laughter, screams, and shared experiences created a sense of joy that will be cherished for 

years to come. 

Finally, I wanted to take a moment to say thank you. Thank you for your hard work, dedication, and enthusiasm 

throughout my time as your Head of Year. You have shown tremendous growth and resilience, and I am so proud 

of each and every one of you. I will miss being your Head of Year, teaching you all, supporting you through 

troubled times and celebrating your achievements, you have given me so many wonderful and happy memories. 

I wish you all the best for the future. 

Rob Gould 

Head of Year 8 

Trip Consent Through Edulink 

We already use Edulink for many areas of Academy life and we will now 

be moving our trip and activities consent forms to Edulink. 

The Edulink app is very user friendly and the forms will be easy to 

complete with a combination of quick drop down answers and spaces 

with free text for items such as medical conditions. 

If you are having difficulty logging in to Edulink or have forgotten your 

password, please get in touch. 

Over the summer holiday, we will be looking at who has never logged 

into Edulink and sending out passwords—keep an eye out for these in 

your inbox. 

Login in details can only be sent to the email addresses held in our 

database, so please make sure that we have your correct details. 

Looking Ahead 
17th August 

A Level Results 
 

24th August 
GCSE Results 

 

4th and 5th September 
INSET DAY 

(Academy closed to students) 
 

6th September 
First Day of Term 

for all students 
 

20th September 
School Photographs 
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Year 7 

This has been an outstanding first year for Year 7 at All Saints Academy, and I am immensely proud of all their 

achievements. I am eagerly looking forward to the next year, where I will continue to encourage the year group 

to strive for excellence! We have a Showbie group called 'Shining 7s' where students are encouraged to upload 

and showcase their work, and we take immense pride in their accomplishments.  I am making the best of this 

into a portfolio for the students! 

The Summer term has been fantastic, filled with various engaging activities and dropdown days. Below, you will 

find a selection of reflections from the students, sharing their favourite experiences. 
 

Reflections from the Summer Term by Year 7 

Wonderstruck - Visited our academy. We enjoyed a science display with exciting activities like a mini rocket 

launch and a homemade jetpack involving fire. Later, we made and launched rockets in groups on the field. 

After the break, we learned to build wind-propelled cars and had a thrilling race in fifth period, making it a 

memorable day! 

Lauren Hendry 
 

Movie day - We had the pleasure of watching two films, "Wall-E" and "Inside Out." The experience was 

enjoyable as it was followed by a creative activity, where we crafted posters related to the movies. Additionally, 

I recently had the privilege of attending a rewarding ceremony, the Rewards Night, where I received three 

books as recognition for my accomplishments. 

Jack Falberg 
 

Southend Trip – On Friday, 7th July, we went to Southend on a journey that felt longer than it actually was, 

about 2 hours. Once we arrived, I immediately ran to try the thrilling ride called "Rage," my first ever 

rollercoaster experience. It turned out to be less scary than I expected. Then, I went on a ride that went up and 

down, feeling nervous but it wasn't as fast as I thought. After enjoying some fun and dizzy rides, it was time to 

head back to the coach. On the way back, I felt sick and dizzy, wishing to wake up on Saturday. Back at school, 

we took photos with our whole form. Finally, it was time to go home, feeling happy despite the tan and wishing 

for another great experience like this. Overall, it was a fantastic trip, a 10 out of 10 rating! 

Kate Maftei 

John Acquah 

Head of Year 7 

Thanks from Dunstable Food Bank 

On Thursday 20th July, our Student Parliament supported the Dunstable Foodbank at Morrisons.  The Operations 

Manager at the Foodbank has written to personally thank the students for helping to collect 23 crates of food. She 

comments, ‘They politely and enthusiastically engaged with members of the general public to raise awareness of the 

current needs of the Foodbank, and went out of their way to make sure the collection stand was tidy and organised, 

and that customers could donate easily.’ 
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Water Safety Letter from Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I hope this letter finds you well. Over the last few years, Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service, Bedfordshire 

Police and the Local Authorities have been contacted by residents across Bedfordshire raising concerns for 

young people swimming and jumping into outdoor water sites including: 
 

Priory Marina – Bedford  Wixams Lakes – Wixams   Kempston Mill - Kempston 

Blue Lagoon – Arlesey  River Ivel - Shefford  Stewartby Lake – Forest of Marston Vale 
 

Over 400 people accidently drown in the UK and Ireland every year, and many more have non-fatal experiences 

with some of these being life changing. 

We want to alert parents and young people of the potential dangers and risk to life, especially as we are now 

enjoying the hot weather and sunshine. 

Even the strongest of swimmers can get into trouble in water outdoors and we have particular concern for 

young people who could be putting themselves at risk without knowing the dangers.  

Outdoor water can contain many hazards such as entrapments, weeds, rubbish, drains, broken bottles, 

pollution, under water currents and it can be very hard to judge depth meaning that deep water can suddenly 

catch someone out but jumping into shallow water could result in serious injury. 

Young People may not understand the effects of cold-water shock which can occur when jumping into a river or 

lake on a hot day.  The average water temperatures in the UK are just 12C and anything below 15C is classed as 

cold water.   

Please help to educate young people by showing them and discussing the video below: 

 Cold Water Shock Video   https://youtu.be/27Kexl-BSzM 

We have further advice on water safety on our website; 

 Safety advice | Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service (bedsfire.gov.uk) 

There are also activities that parents can do at home with their young people to educate on water safety and 

other areas of safety; 

 Home | StayWise 

 Water Safety Advice | Royal Life Saving Society UK ( RLSS UK )   

 https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/explorers/learning-from-home/water-safety 
 

Despite the obvious safety risks, Fire service have no authority to stop people swimming outside or in open 

water, but if you have concerns of safety or anti-social behavior, we would ask you to report this through to the 

Police non emergency number on 101 

If someone is in trouble in water and needs help in an emergency, please call 999 and ask for FIRE SERVICE 

I hope you find this information useful 

Stay safe!!! 

 

Kind Regards 

Stacey Moore, Community Safety Officer, Bedfordshire Fire and Rescue Service 
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=27Kexl-BSzM
https://www.bedsfire.gov.uk/safety-advice?child=water-safety
https://staywise.co.uk/
https://www.rlss.org.uk/Pages/Category/water-safety-information
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/explorers/learning-from-home/water-safety
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